

Arizona Community Physicians

August 13, 2018

Clerk of the Pima County Board of Supervisors **Administration Division** 130 W. Congress, 5th Floor Tucson, AZ 85701

Dear Sir:

We understand that there has been a delay in the approval of Operation Stonegarden funding to the Pima County Sheriff's Department. We are writing to urge you to promptly approve this grant of \$1 million from the federal government. This approval will allow the Sheriff's department to adequately provide our county with a safe environment. There seems to be no downside in approving this grant.

We appreciate your attention to this matter.

Sincerely yours,

Loren Jensen-Carter